August 2024 Newsletter
From Town Supervisor, Jared Simpson
Welcome John Falbo!

I am very excited to welcome John Falbo to our team at town hall! John was
appointed Town Manager at our town board meeting on July 22, 2024 after being
chosen from a pool of over 20 applicants and 6 eventual finalists. John is a US Army
Veteran who comes to us from the Ontario County Sheriff's Department where he
most recently served as Chief Deputy. In that role John was responsible for working
with the Sheriff and Undersheriff on the day to day operations of the department,
working with the Sheriff and other county officials on developing the department
budget, and successfully applying for and implementing numerous grants. He also
worked to streamline procedures and improve operational efficiency in the
department. John will be starting with us on August 12th.

In his role as Manager, John will help to oversee the daily operations of Town Hall, to make sure that our town
government is as efficient and effective as possible. He will also assist the Town Supervisor with long-term
capital planning, budgeting and project implementation. We have many infrastructure projects that are
desperately needed, from roads, to sidewalks, to water lines. As part of his military service, John helped to
oversee the rebuilding of cities and infrastructure damaged in the War on Terror. This experience, along with
his experience in the Sheriff’'s department will be a tremendous asset to the town.

The Town of Canandaigua is a growing community, in one of the only growing counties in New York State!
With this growth comes challenges. The challenge of building new infrastructure while at the same time
maintaining what you currently have. | am personally looking forward to working with John on a daily basis as
we implement our goals and improve our procedures to meet these challenges head on.

Canandaigua Farmington Water Tank Update

The water tank project continues to move forward. The transmission lines are in and crews are now working
on the water tank. This is a huge undertaking. | would like to thank our partners in The Town of Farmington
and at our engineering firm, MRB, for their hard work and focus throughout the project. Here are a few
pictures of the construction of the new water tank. The goal is to have the outside tank built before the weather
changes, and then crews will be able to work inside the control rooms during the winter months.



Town Budget

Work on the 2025 Town of Canandaigua operating budget is moving forward. | continue to meet with
department heads and other officials as we develop a spending plan that is balanced, and responsible. As
always, the goal is to meet current obligations, predict future needs, and provide the best possible services for
the most responsible cost.

As we move through the heart of summer, | wish the best to you and your families. | hope you are able to take
some time to relax and enjoy some of the attractions and nature that we have around us. It is the beautiful,
warm and sunny days like these that make the winter snow, cold and gloom a little more tolerable.

Jared



